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To:  Planning Commission 

From: Neighborhood Committee 

Date:  June 9, 2016 

RE: North End District 6 Plan 

 
On May 27, 2016, the Planning Commission held a public hearing on a set of amendments to the 
North End District 6 Plan. (A copy of the draft District Plan is available at 
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/planning-economic-development/planning/current-
activities.) Kerry Antrim, Executive Director of District 6, spoke at the meeting and was 
available for questions. The public record was left open for written testimony until 4:30 PM on 
Tuesday, May 31. No letters or emails were received. 
 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Neighborhood Committee recommends that the Planning Commission approve the attached 
draft resolution recommending approval of the North End District 6 Plan, as amended, and 
forward it to the Mayor and City Council for their consideration. 

https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/planning-economic-development/planning/current-activities
https://www.stpaul.gov/departments/planning-economic-development/planning/current-activities


city of saint paul 
planning commission resolution 
file number  _________________________ 

date  _____________ _____________________ 
 

Resolution to Recommend Adoption of the North End District 6 Plan as an Addendum to the 
Saint Paul Comprehensive Plan 

 
WHEREAS, the North End South Como District 6 Plan was adopted by the City Council on April 18, 
2012; and 
 
WHEREAS, on January 1, 2014, District 6 boundary was changed (City Council Resolution 13-460); and 
 
WHEREAS, District 6 amended its plan to be consistent with the new district council boundaries 
undertook general maintenance of its plan; and 
 
WHEREAS, District 6 also integrated recommendations from the 2015 District 6 Natural Resource 
Inventory Report into the North End District 6 Plan; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Saint Paul Planning Commission held a public hearing on the North End District 6 Plan 
on May 27, 2016; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Neighborhood Planning Committee of the Saint Paul Planning Commission reviewed 
public testimony heard on the amendments to the North End District 6 Plan; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Saint Paul Planning Commission is authorized under Minnesota Statutes Section 
462.355(2) and Chapter 107 of the Saint Paul Administrative Code to recommend to the Mayor and City 
Council amendments to the comprehensive plan;  
 
WHEREAS, the Saint Paul Planning Commission finds the amended North End District 6 Plan to be 
consistent with the Saint Paul Comprehensive Plan;  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Saint Paul Planning Commission recommends the 
adoption of the amended North End District 6 Plan as an addendum to the Saint Paul Comprehensive 
Plan subject to review and approval by the Metropolitan Council.  
 
moved by ___________ _______________________ 
seconded by _______________________________ 
in favor ___________ __________________________ 

against ______________________________________ 


